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Homedale School

    District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal

Date: February 2024

Re: Athletic Director Report February, 2024

Homedale Board of Trustees, 

Winter sports season is entering crunch time.  

Girls Basketball- 

The girls varsity basketball season is officially over.  They lost last night in McCall.  The varsity girls 
finished their season with a 6-16 overall record.  They will be returning all but two of their players.  
They were very competitive in most of their games.  Those younger players gained a lot of valuable 
game experience this season.

Girls JV did not qualify for the district tournament.  They did however end the season with a win, 
which was their first win of the season.

Boys basketball- 

The boys varsity team is currently 6-2 in league play. Senior night will be tonight, Feb. 7th vs. 
Payette.  The boys will finish the regular season as the number 2 seed in the conference, which 
means they will get to host a district semi final game on Saturday, February 17th @ 7:00.

The JV boys are 7-1 in league play, they will most likely finish the season as the number two seed 
and make their district tournament.

The Frosh boys are 6-2 in league play, they will also finish as the number two seed and make their 
district tournament. 

Wrestling-  

The wrestling team is finishing up their regular season this week, when they host Fruitland in a dual 
on Thursday, February 8th.  Their district tournament will be on Saturday, February 17th in Weiser.

Spring Sports- Spring Sports will begin February 23rd with first practices.  


